
 

 

 
 

 

6th February 2024 

Dear Parents & Carers, 

I would like to draw your attention to Safer Internet Day, which is today – Tuesday 6th February. 
The theme this year is Inspiring Change, emphasising the positive actions we can all take to 
create a safer and better online world for our children.  

In today’s digital age, the internet plays a significant role in our children’s lives, providing endless 
positive opportunities for learning, creativity, and communication. However, it is crucial for us, as 
Parents, Carers and Educators, to be aware of the potential risks and take proactive measures to 
ensure our children's safety online.  

This Safer Internet Day, we encourage you to join us in promoting a safer online environment for 
our children. One way in which we can achieve this is by staying informed about the latest online 
trends and platforms popular among children. Regularly updating your knowledge on internet safety 
and discussing potential risks with your child is really beneficial. However, there is so much to keep 
up to date with, this is not an easy task. To support this, each month we email links to our latest 
Online Safety Newsletters. Reading these is one way to keep up to date with the latest trends and 
issues. I have included the February edition below as well as their special edition for Safer Internet 
Day. They are also available on our website along with previous editions Here  

As a Parent/Carer at WKPS you also have access to National Online Safety. To create your 
account, please follow https://nationalonlinesafety.com/enrol/west-kirby-primary-school  and 
complete your details. When you are set up, you will be able to set ‘Parent/Carer’ as your user type. 
Once registered you will have access to a variety of information to support you with internet safety 
and up to date knowledge. If you have signed in, in the past, please dig out the password and check 
out the recent updates on there.  

Located within our School Main Entrance there are handouts of some of the information sheets from 
National Online Safety. The information sheets cover a wide range of different aspects. Please have 
a look at the ones that we currently have available. Please ask in the school office if you are looking 
for something specific as we may have it. I have included two examples of the information sheets in 
the following pages.  

I would also like to take the opportunity to draw your attention to our Social Media Policy, which 
was approved by our Full Governing Body in the Autumn Term. Please can I ask that you take 
some time to read through this. It is attached to this email and it is also available under the policies 
tab on our website West Kirby Primary School - Policies I have included the Social Media Code of 
Conduct for Parents/Carers on the following two pages, this forms part of the Social Media Policy 
and is located at the end of the Social Media Policy.  

https://www.westkirbyprimaryschool.co.uk/web/spring_2024/676421
https://nationalonlinesafety.com/enrol/west-kirby-primary-school
https://www.westkirbyprimaryschool.co.uk/web/policies/17414


Social Media Code of Conduct for Parents & Carers  
 
 
Statement of Intent  
West Kirby Primary School understands the benefits of using social media. However, if misused, the 
school community can be negatively affected, such as damage to the school’s reputation.  
 
This Social Media Code of Conduct sets out clear procedures for how we expect Parents & Carers to 
conduct themselves on social media and when using messenger apps, such as WhatsApp.  
 
We ask that parents read this document and ensure that they always act in accordance with the 
stipulations detailed below.  
 

Legal Framework 
This document has due regard to all relevant legislation and statutory guidance including, but not 
limited to, the following:  

• Data Protection Act 2018  
• The General Data Protection Regulation 2018 
• Protection of Freedoms Act 2012 
• Defamation Act 2013 

This document operates in conjunction with the following school policies: 
• Social Media Policy   
• Behaviour Policy 
• Anti-Bullying Policy  
• Digital Awareness Policy  
• Complaints Procedure Policy  

 
Digital Awareness and Social Media Conduct  
West Kirby Primary School expects Parents & Carers to behave in a civilised nature online and will 
not tolerate any of the following online behaviour:  

• Posting, liking, re-tweeting or sharing defamatory contents about Parents/Carers, pupils, the 
school or its employees. 

• Complaining about the school’s values and methods on social media.  
• Posting, liking, re-tweeting or sharing confidential information, e.g. regarding a complaint 

outcome. 
• Contacting school employees through social media, including requesting to follow them or 

sending them private messages  
• Creating or joining private groups or chats that victimise or harass a member of staff or the 

school in general. 
• If Parents/Carers wish to raise a complaint, the school has a Complaints Procedures Policy 

in place. Information about this is available on the school website.  
• Breaches of this code of conduct will be taken seriously by the school and, in the event of 

illegal, defamatory, or discriminatory content, breaches could lead to prosecution. 
• Parents/Carers will not attempt to friend or follow any member of staff on social media.  
• Parents/Carers are instructed not to post anonymously or under an alias to evade the 

guidance given in this code of conduct.  



• The school retains the right to request any damaging material is removed from social media 
platforms/websites. 

• Parent/Carer social media usage will be in accordance with the school’s Social Media Policy.  
 

Online Messaging  
The school appreciates the simplicity and ease of instant messaging; keeping in contact outside of 
school can benefit the school community by keeping it closer.  
 
The school expects Parents/Carers to use messaging apps, such as WhatsApp, for purposes 
beneficial to themselves and the school, and will not accept any of the following behaviour: 

• Sending abusive messages to fellow parents/carers 
• Sending abusive messages about members of staff, parents/carers or the school 
• Sending abusive messages to any member of staff  

 
If Parents/Carers wish to talk to staff, parents/carers should arrange a meeting with the teacher by 
speaking to the school office or using the key stage email addresses. 
 
Should any problems arise from contact over messaging apps, the school will act quickly by 
contacting parents/carers directly, to stop any issues continuing.  
 
The school can request a meeting with parents if any misconduct, such as sending abusive 
messages or posting defamatory statuses, occurs online.  
 
The school’s complaints procedure will be followed as normal if any members of the parent teacher 
association or governing board cause any issues through their conduct whilst using online 
messaging.  
 
The Headteacher can, with the permission of the parent/carer, view messages sent between 
members of the parental body to deal with problems quickly and effectively.  
 
The Headteacher can request that ‘group chats’ are closed down should any problems continue 
between parents or parental bodies.  
 
Monitoring and Review  
All parents/carers are required to read this code of conduct. The Headteacher will review this code 
of conduct on an annual basis and will communicate any changes to all staff and parents/carers.   
The next scheduled review date for this document is Autumn 2025. 
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National Online Safety Information Sheet: Online Content  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

National Online Safety Information Sheet: Managing Screen Time  



If you feel you need any further guidance or support with Online Safety, please contact us at school 
as we may be able to signpost in the direction of useful information.  
 
Thank you for your continued support in keeping children safe online.  
 
Yours sincerely,  
 
Mrs E Bailey 
(Headteacher)  
 

 


